

Sutton Coldfield Grammar School for Girls

<u>Year 11 – Blackpool Trip</u> <u>Thursday 26 June 2025</u>

Dear Parent/Carer

The final balance for our Blackpool celebratory trip is now due. The confirmed cost for the trip is £62 which means there is an outstanding balance of £37 to be paid. This second payment should be made online in the same way as the deposit - via the School Gateway app or website.

The deadline for the full payment for our Blackpool visit is Friday 6th June.

A reminder that we are travelling to and from Blackpool by coach, leaving school at approximately 8am and returning around 7.30pm. Where students usually have spare medication kept in school, they should have their medication *with them* while on a school trip (e.g. inhaler, EpiPen etc).

If your child has any food allergies or dietary requirements, they must report this to their group leader before we arrive at Blackpool Pleasure Beach. All dietary information will be passed to staff at Blackpool Pleasure Beach upon our arrival so that any possible accommodations and adjustments can be made.

Students are free to wear their own clothes but these need to be appropriate for the activity and weather. Loose or flowing items of clothing are not recommended for health and safety reasons. Valuables and personal items remain the responsibility of your child whilst on the trip and some rides may require personal items to be left in lockers or on platforms for the duration of the ride.

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me at aht@suttcold.bham.sch.uk or via the school number 0121 354 1479.

Yours faithfully

Mrs A Hart Student Support Mentor Year 10 and Year 11 Administrator